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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PRECONSIDERED INTRO. NO:  1690-A

COMMITTEE: Immigration

	TITLE: A local law in relation to requiring the department of social services/human resources administration to provide legal assistance providers information
	SPONSORS: Council Member Cabrera


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This Preconsidered Intro. 1690-A would require the Department of Social Services/Human Resources Administration to develop and provide materials to legal services organizations with which it contracts to inform individuals about public benefits in relation to the federal regulations relating to inadmissibility on public charge grounds. The Mayor’s Office of Immigrant Affairs would be required to provide a dedicated telephone number for referrals to legal services for assistance with questions regarding the federal regulations.
EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect immediately and be deemed repealed two years after it becomes law.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY20
	FY Succeeding Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that the proposed legislation would not impact revenues.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that the proposed legislation would not impact expenditures because DSS/HRA will utilize existing resources. 

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division      
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Crilhien R. Francisco, Unit Head, NYC Council Finance Division
									
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division 
Rebecca Chasan, Senior Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was considered by the Committee on Immigration (Committee) as a Preconsidered Introduction 1690-A on September 3, 2019 and the legislation was laid over. The Preconsidered Intro. 1690-A will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on September 12, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, the Preconsidered Intro. 1690-A will be introduced and submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 12, 2019.       
DATE PREPARED: September 5, 2019
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